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Meeting was called to order at 3:47pm.  In attendance was Chantel Thrasher, Brittnie Behler, 
Natalie Steele, Jill Heupel, Rachel Beal, Nick Heupel, Tana Isbell, Allison Williams, Amanda 

Goodson(via phone), and Rachel McInnis(via phone).   
The first order of business was to elect chair and co chair.  Chantel Thrasher volunteered to be chair 

and was approved by committee.  Brittnie Behler volunteered to be co-chair and was approved by 
committee. 

Rachel Beal gave a report that all students are receiving free breakfast and lunch.  The students receive 
a fresh fruit or vegetable every day.  The cafeteria served a meal for the parents to eat 
Thanksgiving with their students on 11/17/21 with a great turn out. 

Mrs. Ribble is taking the seniors on a college tour.  She also offers individual counseling. 
The school offered a flu clinic to staff, students, and community on 9/24/21 with United Pharmacy. 
Coach Fisk is walking/running Tuesday every week. 
 
Mr. Heupel reviewed Human Sexality instruction(HB 1525).   
It was discussed about having the Pregnancy Care center to come have a presentation with 5th-12th 

grade students.  See attached flyer 
Chantel said to only have for JH and above.   
Mr Heupel said there will need to be several more meetings before our district chooses a curriculum, 

age level, and our board will adapt this policy.   
Mrs. Heupel asked if we offered a program in the 6th grade about menstruation, changes to their bodies. 
Mrs. Beal is going to get some information on body changing for the 5th grade and 6th grade and email 

it to the committee. 
Rachel McInnis said to be age appropriate and Amanda Goodson agreed.   
Mrs. Beal asked for changes that need to be made or suggestions to the programs or anything we need 

to take to the board.   Rachel McInnis requested a later time for the meeting.  Brittnie Behler 
suggested a poll in Groupme on time for the meeting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:04pm.   
 
 


